Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Vat & Fiddle Public House, Queens Bridge Road, Nottingham on Monday, 18th  June, 2012.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Susan Young, Arthur Williams, Andrew Martin, David Easley, Roy Wilson, Peter Briggs, David Miller, Julian Bentley, Terry Scott.

Apologies were received from:  Andrew Househam, Peter Osborne, Mara Ozolins, Peter Elderton, Thomas Madar.

Speaker: David Bagshaw from Notts Police raised issues about Cycle theft and security, including the planned promotion of the Bicycle Shepherd cycle coding system. There was a lively discussion on good methods of securing a bicycle, on dissemination of information on cycle security and on the need to keep evidence of identification markings such as frame numbers.

Matters Arising: Hugh to follow up web acknowledgement of WEGO's support for Pedals. 

(Minute-takers addition, left from last meeting...)Susan will contact Phil Miller to find out possible supplier of hi-viz tabards; Hugh to ask Helen at Big Wheel.

Discussion about the need for a new basic recruitment flyer – it was decided to do an A5 leaflet first. Arthur agreed to put together a leaflet based on “who is Pedals – why should you join”. To be completed by 13th July latest. This is for use where we do not have a presence at an event, but where Tiffany from the Big Wheel has offered to hand out Pedals material.
No further news yet from Pete Elderton on developing the new Pedals poster.

Susan is to email the master of the business cards so that Andrew can print out more for stalls. 

Hugh is waiting for reply from Helen Hemstock re. idea of having an HGV at Cycle Live event was raised to give cyclists chance of seeing “lorry-drivers'-view”.

Feedback on cycle fatality at Mile End Road/Colwick Loop Road. Roger Geffen is following up to find out whether the road layout can be improved. Andrew will follow up with a contact that he has in the Road Safety Team. 

Hugh will raise this at the next CDG on 17 July, as it will require liaison between City and County and is related to the proposed general ‘commuter cycling corridor’ project proposed for this route last year, but delayed by the cutbacks.

Reports from Recent Meetings: Peter Briggs attended an annual meeting of CycleNation, who have now employed a lobbyist, working one day per fortnight. They are working more closely with CTC. Philip Darnton is now president and is able to use his wide range of contacts.

Hugh is following up with AMScott re improving cycling provision on the A52 (Bramcote Island – Dunkirk Flyover Islands) Trunk Roads and they have now agreed to hold a wider meeting including other interest groups.

Andrew, Hugh, Susan and Julian and others attended the 125th Raleigh Anniversary Event at Jubilee Campus last Saturday.

At the Nottm Green Festival the positioning was perhaps not ideal, but linking with Big Wheel and Cycle Parking worked well. Andrew recommends buying a folding table for future stalls – but to get one that is waterproof. 

Hugh asked for help with stall on Sat 14th July (Big Day Out Event) – offers from Andrew M, Peter B, Roy Wilson and Sarah Gill.
Finance – David Easley reported that there has been a steady stream of membership renewals.

Andrew has composed a letter, based on emails received, to the Financial Ombudsman, including that we will not close the account until we can transfer the payments that are coming in. Andrew was thanked for his persistence in this matter.

Forthcoming Meetings & Events: 

GNTP Cycle Forum - 20th June – Hugh is doing a short presentation on the Cycling and the NET extension plans.
Tour of Britain coming to Nottingham in September. Pedals can have a stall at an event on 10th, though so far at least noone has volunteered to organise this.
Cyclenation Autumn Conference: Sat. 13th October in Bristol.

Future Monthly Meetings: 
July, August – no Speakers

It was agreed to have a rolling list of potential speakers and to put this on the meetings pages of our website.
October – possible speaker from City Co. - Andy Gibbons suggested that if we wanted a discussion of traffic signals the person to invite would be Andy McLean, but it was agreed that a higher priority would be someone from labour group in County Council. Jo Ward from Ucycle can come in November.

Cycle Facilities: Andrew reported back on two issues to raise at next CDG meeting; one regarding “new” path in Leen Valley. Most of this is not new path, but refurbishment of a poorly maintained path – there is a need to put more emphasis on maintenance of cycle facilities. 

Susan raised issue of what is happening with the Ring Road major scheme. It was agreed that we should keep a look out for consultations on these proposals.

There is a problem with lack of width and maintenance on the Attenborough – Beeston path and conflict with pedestrians. Hugh reported that there is a plan to widen the path this summer. Hugh offered to contact Neil Lewis regarding an update on the unofficial ‘Bridal Path’ signs and vehicles on the path.

Cycle issues and local press: Andrew responded to recent correspondence in the Nottingham Post. There was a discussion about the importance of replying to such letters to get our view across.

AOB: Discussion of best email address for general use by Pedals; it was agreed to create a new email address that can easily be transferred from one person and another. Hugh is to continue to liaise with Larry.

David E. raised the point that some bike frame numbers are indistinct and cannot be used directly for identification of a bike as requested by the Bike Shepherd Registration Scheme. Others agreed and suggested that David contact Philip Darnton of the Bicycle Association (trade group) who has contact with cycle manufacturers and campaigners (being now President of Cyclenation)
The meeting closed at 10.05 pm. 

